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	Date Inspected:
	Various April 2018
	

	Officer:
	JM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Proposed new fire escape stair; re-pointing and masonry works; full window and door replacement; replacement rainwater goods and the formation of additional parking space.

	Site Address/Location:
	Kingdom Hall Back York Street Clitheroe

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No objections

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received in respect of this development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DME4- Heritage Assets

	Relevant Planning History:

N/A

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application relates to a former store building that received consent for a change of use as a place of worship in 1990. The building is listed as one of Townscape Merit and situated in the Clitheroe Conservation Area. The building is in mixed residential and commercial location and not visible from the main highway.

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Consent is sought for demolition of the existing external concrete and render staircase and replacement with a spiral staircase, re-pointing and masonry works; full window and door replacement; replacement rainwater goods and the formation of additional parking space. Following negotiations the applicant has now agreed to replace the roof with blue slate and use timber windows and doorways.

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

The only impact is a result of the external staircase which has the benefit of allowing more light to the adjoining property but may result in a minor increase in overlooking when the emergency entrance is used. I do not consider this to be harmful.

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance/ Conservation Area:

In overall terms the changes subject to the agreed amendments would actually enhance the building and the setting of the Conservation Area so are welcomed. I recognise that considerable importance and weight to the duties at section 16, 66 and 72 of the Planning (Listed Buildings and Conservation Areas) Act 1990, in giving ‘great weight’ to the conservation of the designated heritage assets (NPPF paragraph 132), in consideration to NPPF paragraph 17 (conserve heritage assets in a manner appropriate to their significance), paragraph 60 (reinforce local distinctiveness) and paragraph 131 (development sustaining and enhancing the significance of heritage assets and positively contributing to local character and distinctiveness) and on balance given the secured amendments and limited impact do not consider there is any negative impact as a result of the proposal.


	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact and would have a positive contribution to the. I therefore recommend accordingly.



	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


